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NEITHER SANTA ANA WINDS NOR A DOG BITE… 

Dear Friends, 

The Tecate television and radio stations and newspaper had all broadcast the news: 
 
“Tecate was going to host its first ever “Halloween House “AND the proceeds would go to 
three local orphanages.” …People were driving 35 minutes from Tijuana to participate. 

Not so publicized was our Over-50 charity match.  But 10 players (a group of 20) crossed the 
border to do their part to help the orphans. 

Well the Santa Ana winds blew down the Halloween House, after it was opened for just two 
days; and just before our Over-50 charity match a dog bit me. 

I managed to huff and puff my way through the charity match and by Monday the Halloween 
House had been rebuilt.   

We don’t yet know of the final amount of money raised for the orphanages and an electrical 
transformer for the RSJB Orphanage.  We do know that lives were touched and lives were 
changed again - because we have continued to travel south of the border each and every 
year for these past 19 years. 

1,300 orphans have been loved by the main orphanage we work with (RSJB).  Many of the 
children come from broken homes.  On this trip we met a three week old baby who had a fist 
print in his forehead from an abusive home situation. 

With your prayers and financial supportwe  will continue to help these orphans and serve in 

the USA,  Austria, Kosovo and Mongolia.  In His Service, Dave Irby, CEO 

 

 

  


